From: vicki whadcoat 
Sent: 28 April 2017 10:32
To: Planning
Subject: Gavray Drive, Bicester: Application reference 15/00837/OUT 

Good morning

My name and address is below.

Please can I request that you ensure this application makes robust and long term provision for protecting, funding and managing the wildlife site and nature conservation area on the east side, which contains some of the UK's most endangered land, natural flood meadows and many rare plants and animals?  

I understand you have identified the whole of the Gavray site for 300 houses, and that the proposal that you are considering is for 180 on the west side.  This leaves 120 on the east - a considerable load to position next to, and potentially spill over into, the conservation area.  This balance seems wrong given the criticality of this land and I request you refuse this proposal and make all efforts to protect this important conservation area.

The proposal requires provision for allotments and other amenities which cannot be positioned within the conservation area.  I have not yet seen a plan of the proposal - the developers should table a full and complete plan of all phases to the people of Bicester to consider and comment before a decision is made on the layout/phasing.  The principle of protecting the conservation area with no development being undertaken within its boundaries should be sacrosanct.

Best wishes

Vicki Whadcoat

4 Kingfisher Way

Langford Village

Bicester OX26 6YD

